MINUTES
WARRICK COUNTY DRAINAGE BOARD

AND

DEPARTMENT OF STORM WATER MANAGEMENT

November 12, 2008

The Warrick County Drainage Board and Storm Water Management met in regular session with President Phillip H. Baxter presiding; also present were Nova Conner, Vice-President; Don Williams, Secretary; Jim Niemeyer, Surveyor; Bobby Howard, Director of Storm Water and David Zengler, Attorney.

Also present was Scott Holder, Deputy Surveyor.

Minutes were recorded and transcribed by Cheryl Embry.

Those in the audience were Henry Bigge, Jerry Aigner, Terry L. Fisher, Kenny Elliott and Jordan Aigner.

Phil Baxter: The Warrick County Drainage Board and Storm Water Board will now come to order. First on the agenda is the minutes from October 22, 2008.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:

Don Williams:  Move to approve.

Nova Conner:  Second

Motion was made and seconded to approve minutes of October 22, 2008. Motion carried 3-0.

BID OPENINGS-PIGEON CREEK:

Phil Baxter: Okay we’ve got bid openings for Pigeon Creek.
Scott: Okay before we open those I wanted to get to one point that I want to be sure and get on record. I was drafting these specifications and there was a clause in here that I didn’t catch it said that ``work would start within 30 days of the quote being accepted by the Drainage Board and completed within 30 days of start of project”. There was some confusion with the contractors on that and I explained to them that it was never my intention to limit anybody to 30 days on this project as it may likely take the better part of the winter to get it done. There are usually stays granted in the case of inclement weather so I wanted to get it on record as saying that I didn’t want to have to revise the specifications at this point. The other thing is that we spent the better part of a day going over it in pre-bid and I think everybody had a clear understanding at the end of the day what was expected of them. I can’t guarantee they’ve all seen the same things on the creek, it depends on what they’ve been down to look at but I have no reason to expect anything less than what was asked for out of any of them. 
Someone in the audience asked a question about the path.

Scott: That was my intent all along is really all I want is about a 15-foot maintenance path parallel to the creek and I want to keep as much shade canopy as I can over it so.

David Zengler was handed the unopened bids.

David Zengler: I  have a contractors bid from Bigge Excavating for the sum of $1.70 per foot times 80,100 feet for a total of $136,170.00 and it also includes a check in the amount of $6,808.50.
From Jerry Aigner Construction for the Pigeon Creek project the sum of $157,837.50 and also a bid bond for the 5%.

A bid from Elliott’s Excavating in Chandler for the sum of $334,900.00 and it also contains a bid bond in the amount of 5%.

Nova Conner:  (most is inaudible but she asked about if this was higher than expected?

Phil Baxter: Was there only three, David?

David: Just three.

Phil Baxter: I thought there was supposed to have been more. Are there any questions?

Nova Conner: How is this budget wise?

Scott: Well, it’s a chunk out of the budget I’m going to have to go to the council and request what you call an additional appropriation to re-appropriate the monies that were not spent out of this year to get that added into next years budget. So I mean that is within what we had left in the balance of this year.

Phil Baxter: Okay what is the will of the Board?

Don Williams:  I move we give it to the lowest bidder who is Bigge Excavating for a total of $136,170.00.

Nova Conner:  I second.

Motion was made and seconded to approve bid of lowest bidder. Motion carried 3-0.

WYNGATE SUBDIVISION:

Jim Niemeyer: The next item of business concerns Wyngate Subdivision to be addressed by Bruce Miller.

Scott: I don’t see Bruce here. He submitted a proposed revision to amend this what was their original design as a wet basin to a dry basin and apparently what Bobby and I have been able to decipher the original design was for a discharge of 5.28 cubic feet per second although I had something I had a lot of papers in the file we had a 1.66. The short of it was after Bobby and I talked about this without knowing what the existing cross section of the basin is in its as built form we don’t know if the design will work or not. So I will convey that back to Mr. Miller that we will need that information so I would say that we table anything on that at this time.
Don Williams:  Two weeks? I move we table Wyngate Subdivision until November 26, 2008.

Nova Conner:  Second

Motion was made and seconded to table. Motion carried 3-0.

WIRES DITCH-LAVERN MCDANIELS:

Scott: I did meet with Lavern McDaniels up on Wires ditch this morning he had some minor damage to the fence, there was a field tile that got covered up by the contractor. I’ve already called the contractor and he is going to go back out there and deal with the field tile. I told Mr. McDaniels I would like to get him on the agenda to discuss the fence damage with the Board. It’s not very substantial and he has kind of admitted that the fence doesn’t really serve any purpose right now but maybe in a year or two down the line he might want to put stock in there. I’m trying to encourage him that before he puts stock in there I’d like to get that fence back about 30-feet. But I told him I’d put him on the agenda. I told him I couldn’t tell him what I will or won’t do regarding the fence.
Don Williams:  Did the county damage his fence?

Scott: Yes, but it was right over on the bank of the ditch, right at the very edge, top of bank. In the statutes it defines what you call due caution you know when your working inside that right of entry area and I think we did exercise due caution, damage to the fence is minor and after a couple of weeks I don’t know if he’s really going to want to get that replaced or fixed. He really is not going to worry about it until he gets stock in there.

Don Williams:  So are we talking about a legal drain?

Scott: Yes, we’re talking about a 75-foot right of entry on a regulated drain.

Don Williams:  The fence was in the 75-foot?

Scott: Most definitely it was on top of the bank. But in the interest of keeping harmony with the gentleman up there this morning I agreed to put him on an agenda for a meeting. He needs to come in and discuss it at that time. If that is agreeable to the Board. Our next meeting is on the 26th is that correct?
Don Williams:  Yes, in two weeks.

Scott: I will contact him and get some pictures.

Phil Baxter: Okay, anything else, Scott?

Scott: That’s it for me

CLAIMS:

Phil Baxter: We’ve got claims in the amount of $5,110.20.

Don Williams:  Move we pay claims.

Nova Conner: Second

Motion was made and seconded to pay claims. Motion carried 3-0.

(there is more Drainage Board business at the end of Storm Water.)
DEPARTMENT OF STORM WATER

November 12, 2008

Phil Baxter: Do you have anything Bobby?

PROJECT UPDATE:

Bobby: Just a quick update on the project update, we did hold our Tanglewood meeting with the public on October 30, 2008. We didn’t have a large turnout but they were explained what we were going to do with that project and I hope to get some preliminary plans back this month. 

STORM WATER DRAINAGE ORDINANCE:
Also in respect to the Storm Water Drainage Ordinance I did e-mail a draft out and I believe you should have all received it today. It is draft #6 for review and I also sent it to the ad-hoc committee members for their comments. That is really all I had.
Phil Baxter: Does anybody have anything else?

Nova Conner: I know that we have talked about the drain that runs behind Sharon School, the one that is eroding all the back yards and I just would like to get some start on that whether it’s an urban drain or a legal drain and to start the process. It is really eroding quite heavily and they just keep putting dirt in it and it’s just not working and I would like to start the process of that being an urban or whatever it should be.

Don Williams:  How long is that area?

Scott: Lets make sure we’re clear on statutes, as I understand it David, a request or a petition is determined by the County Surveyor to establish something as an Urban or a regulated drain in either category that petition can come from the County Executive Body, is that correct?

David Zengler: Yes, I mean in the past we’ve tried to have it from some interested land owner because I think it really fits better under the statute but yes is the answer to your question.
Nova Conner: And I think they would do that, I think especially the lady that I’m talking to…….

Scott: I mean we can initiate a proceeding based on a request from the County Executive Body or if you go the other definition it’s like 10% of the total landowners in the watershed or 10% of the total assessed valuation and those statutes are really kind of more in line with the reasoning behind where you have a watershed assessment because that would affect everybody’s taxes and what they pay. Whereas under cum drain that doesn’t really occur so it’s kind of a simple matter to bring forth you know a request from the County Executive Body and then try to run through with a legal hearing that involves notifying of course all the land owners who adjoin that property.

Nova Conner:  How far does I think in terms that Don was concerned in terms how far does that run?

Scott: You mean in Urban drain classification?

Nova Conner: Yes what length are we talking about?

Scott: It’s a flexible right of way, I think it can run as low as 30-feet from top of bank, 25-feet from top of bank. A regulated drain per se is a statutory right of way of 75-feet, is that right?

David: It can be reduced from the 75 but…and off the top of my head I’m thinking Urban Drain is 35-feet but you can reduce it to 25.

Scott: Because there will definitely be structures and things……

Don Williams:  We’ve got a couple of urbans at 30 I know.
Jim Niemeyer: I’m thinking the one we did at Schnucks was 25.

Nova Conner:  How long is that?

Scott: I would have to get a measurement on it.

Scott: Really all I’ve got to do is we’re going to set up a hearing where we want to do this, I’ve got to notify all the land owners who adjoin that not necessarily everybody in the watershed but everybody who adjoins it. We can set up a hearing we can do that in 30 days but that’s got to be certified notice to all those adjoining land owners.

Nova Conner: I would like to make a motion that we start that process.

Bobby: Scott, where is that ditch outlet? Is that Cypress?

Scott: I believe that outlet is directly to the river. It comes around in behind Lakevale Estates, I think it goes direct out to the river.

Don Williams:  Do you think the residents will petition for that? If they will I think that would be the way to go. Have them come in and petition the Surveyor’s Office I would think.

Nova Conner:  You mean have the people come in?

Don Williams:  That would start right then, a citizen would petition the Surveyor’s Office?

David: That is the way we’ve done recently, I know we did the one behind Schnuck’s that way. I think legally it works better if you get some landowners to do it.

Scott: I agree.

Nova Conner:  I think they will and I think they could. I don’t think that would be an issue.

Scott: I probably need to go back and look  at what procedure you used when you brought the extension of the Edwards Ditch back up into the development and see what you did there and if we can use the same approach on Esche Ditch then I’m open to that.

Phil Baxter:  Do you know the lady, Nova?

Nova Conner:  I do. I mean she called me and I don’t think she will mind at all and I think all the residents down there are concerned because they just keep dumping more dirt and it just keeps cutting deeper and deeper. I don’t think you’ll have an issue with any of them.

Phil Baxter: You will almost have to have consent from everyone.

Nova Conner:  Do you have to have in terms of? Consent from everyone okay. And I don’t think that will be a problem. I will call her. So I need to tell her that she needs to what…check with the neighbors, come to the Drainage Board meeting or to get a petition.
Scott: Get a petition up and get enough names on it and we have to respond to that.

Nova Conner: You don’t have to have all of them, is there a certain percentage ?

Jim Niemeyer: 10% of the assessed valuation or…..

Scott: 10% of the total amount of land owners or 10% of the total assessed valuation but what I’m getting at is it deals with the watershed assessment system which is a little different than what we’re on. So in my mind I’m looking at landowners who actually adjoin that ditch, is what I’m looking at that is where I’d want to see the 10% of.

Don Williams:  We need to be up front with those landowners and make sure they understand that there would be that easement that would be there and could affect their property values.

Jim Niemeyer: It’s going to affect some of their building because they are very close.

Phil Baxter:  Some of them are right on the ditch.

Nova Conner:  And I think they are already being affected because they are already losing their land. I think anything that can be a solution I think they would be…at least that is the impression I got because they are losing so much.
So do I need to rescind that motion or did you even hear it?

Phil Baxter: I don’t think either one of us heard it, so…….I guess not.

Don Williams:  I would to be safe though.

Nova Conner: Okay, I rescind it.

Phil Baxter: Anything else from anyone?

Don Williams:  Move to adjourn.

Phil Baxter : Second

Motion was made and seconded to adjourn. Motion carried 3-0.
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